Minutes of the May 2, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Queensbury, New York, at Carl R’s Restaurant
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Jill Gruben, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, and Jen Shepherd.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The minutes of the March 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Pat Desbiens, seconded by Linda Ranado.  The minutes of the April 2012 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tricia Lockwood, seconded by Jill Gruben. 

Due to the absence of the Treasurer, there was no Treasurer’s Report. Mo Coutant said that the informal audit committee would be reviewing the books soon.
Linda Ranado said that the Friends of Hadley Mountain Firetower Committee, of which she is a member, is looking for new members. She would like to put a membership appeal in the newsletter.  It was agreed that this was okay because it is an organization that the Chapter already supports, and it is complementary to the Firetower Challenge.

Mo reported that the Club is looking for volunteers to work at a running relay race in the fall.  The race organizers would make a donation to the Club in return for volunteer assistance. The question is whether or not the Chapter should promote this.  She will look into this more and report in June.  [Jacki Bave arrived.]

Alison Darbee, Outings Co-Chair, reported that a YMCA group asked if it could send a group on a Chapter outing. She said that she had concerns about liability. Mo said that she will look into it further, but it is unlikely that the Chapter would do this.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported on the DEC bobcat management plan and the City of Saratoga Springs’ plan for cyclists and pedestrians.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, reported on the recently completed annual trailwork on Tongue Mountain.  There were 5 participants, who were joined by two people that they met on the trail. Among other work, 8 blow-down trees were cleared.  A lot of signs are missing.

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, said that the next deadline is June 1st.  She will need information on the annual dinner and nominations by then. The registration materials for the dinner will appear in the September issue.  She also said that she has been successfully encouraging other families from the Saratoga Waldorf School to go on the Chapter’s family-type outings.
Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, reported that membership was up a net of 10 members in March. Linda covered the Glens Falls YMCA Healthy Kids Day.  Pat may cover the Wilton Wildlife Festival.  Mo said that a member of the Albany Chapter’s Executive Committee told her that they are obsessed with how our chapter is overtaking them in membership.
Mo reported for the Programs Committee, in the absence of Chair Sarah King. She updated the Committee on the schedule for 2012/13.

Jonathan Lane, YMG Chair, said that there has been discussion among the Club’s YMGs about doing a joint weekend event at Heart Lake.

Jen Shepherd, Publicity Chair, said that she is trying to keep the e-mail media contacts updated, because they are often out of date or otherwise no longer working.

Linda Ranado reported on her progress in finding entertainment for the Annual Dinner.  It was agreed that she should see if folksinger Peggy Lynn is available. The budget for this was discussed.
John Caffry, Secretary, thanked George Sammons for finding out the cause of the e-mail problem that had blocked the March minutes (John) and April agenda (Mo) from being sent out.  It turned out that it was references in both to a certain website that was causing the problem.
Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, reported that things in the Pharaoh Lake Wilderness Area seemed okay on his visit two weeks ago.  He is going to meet with Jack Freeman soon about the Firetower Challenge.

George Sammons, Website Chair, said that he has linked the dack-ster-dot-com website to the Chapter’s site. He is not sure why mentioning this site in the minutes and agenda was blocking those e-mails, but has some ideas.  He is also trying to clean out extraneous links and other things from the website.


Alison gave the Outings report. She will be updating the outings leaders on the new Club guidelines.  She asked whether we can add outings after the newsletter comes out.  George said that he can add them to the website. Mo said that this is okay if they are approved by the Outings Committee, just like the other ones, and otherwise meet all of the rules.  Alison discussed problems that have occurred with outings participants not following the rules, such as going on hikes that are too hard for them.  The Committee discussed ideas for dealing with this problem.
Mo reported for the Nominating Committee, in the absence of Chair Laura Fiske. She said that Laura is still looking for committee members and nominees.

Mo and Jim Schneider discussed the revised draft guidelines for linking sites to the Chapter website, and the scoring rubric.  They will run some sample scoring rubrics and make some revisions, and the document will be reviewed again next month.

On a motion by Tom Ellis, unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – June 6, 7:00, at the Wesley in Saratoga.
